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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
Happy New Year to our school community. I hope you had a restful and enjoyable Christmas 
break. The children have returned with great enthusiasm as we move into the Spring term. Our 
Value of the term is Humility and there are many definitions of this. I think that if you show 
humility you are being kind and respectful, not showing off and remembering that everyone has 
something special to share. I think that sums up our school family nicely.  
 
We have a small number of places available in the school plus free nursery places, part time or 
full for this year and next so if you know families that need a place, do let them know about us.  
 

There is so much happening in our lovely school, I hope you enjoy reading all about it in this 
week’s edition.  

Have a great weekend and be kind to one another. 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend and be kind to one another.  

 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

Staffing Update – Ms Blake  

Congratulations to Ms Blake who has recently 
been appointed our Head of School following on 

from her successful role as Deputy 
Headteacher. 

Ms Blake was interviewed by representatives 
from the Local Authority and Diocese along with 

our Chair of Governors and members of our 
Governing Body. 

Ms. Blake brings a wealth of experience and 
dedication to this role and we are confident that 
her leadership will continue to strengthen our 

school community allowing her to take more of a 
strategic overview of the school whilst 

continuing her operational duties. 
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Democracy In Action 

We've recently completed  our 
Head Boy and Girl elections, 

and what a fantastic 
experience it was! The 

importance of democracy 
shone through as our pupils 

delivered incredible speeches, 
showcasing their leadership 

potential. 

A big thank you to Ms Foster 
for orchestrating this event. It's 
heartening to see our school 
community come together to 

make such important 
decisions. The process truly 

embodies the spirit of decision-
making as everyone gets a 

vote. 

In our next newsletter, we'll be 
hearing from our newly elected 

Head Boy and Girl. 
Congratulations to everyone 

who participated – our children 
were superb.  

 

Staffing Update – Ms Janice 

Ms Janice, who has been an integral part of our 
St. Paul's family since 2008, will sadly be 
leaving us at the end of the month.  

Ms Janice joined us as our Parental 
Engagement Officer, coming on board as part of 
a collaboration with local schools. Over the 
years, she has been a beacon of support and 
guidance for countless families in our 
community. Her impact has been immeasurable, 
from leading exciting school trips to offering 
invaluable advice on pupil transitions. 

One of Ms Janice's most admirable qualities has 
been her unwavering commitment to supporting 
those in need. She's been a driving force behind 
our food bank and clothes bank initiatives, 
ensuring that no family in our community goes 
without essential resources. Thank you for all 
your help and support Janice – you will be 
missed.  

It's hard to imagine St. Paul's without Ms Janice's 

warm presence and helping hand. Since 2008, she's 

been a constant source of support, advice, and 

friendship for pupils, parents, and staff alike. Her 

dedication to fostering strong relationships between 

home and school has truly enriched our community. 

As we bid farewell to Ms Janice, we do so with 

hearts full of gratitude for her years of service and 

the lasting impact she's made on our school. While 

she will be greatly missed, we send her off with our 

warmest wishes for a happy and fulfilling retirement. 

Ms Janice, thank you for everything. You've left an 

indelible mark on St. Paul's, and we're all the better 

for having had you as part of our family. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you Reynolds! 
Our cooking and nutrition lessons have been 

bursting with flavour lately! Thanks to the 
generous support of Reynolds Food, our pupils 

have been whipping up even more delicious 
dishes. It's wonderful to see their culinary skills 
growing alongside their enthusiasm for healthy 

eating. 
 

Kindness Cup Update 

We've recently awarded two more Kindness Cup Winners, and I couldn't be prouder! These 
amazing pupils have truly embodied our school's value of Compassion, showing kindness and 

care in their everyday actions. They are such fantastic role models for their friends and their 
actions remind us all of the power of small acts of kindness and how they can make a big 

difference in our school environment. 

A big congratulations to our winners! Your compassion and kindness are inspiring, and you're helping to 

create a more caring and supportive atmosphere for everyone at St. Paul's. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Panathlon Success  
 

Our incredible KS2 pupils have done it again! They've brought home the gold in the Panathlon, 
showcasing their amazing talents and teamwork. 

It's moments like these that make us all proud to be part of St. Paul's.  
Their hard work and dedication have truly paid off. Thanks to Coach Idrees and Ms Blake for 

organising. Keep up the great spirit, everyone! There's no limit to what we can achieve! 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Collective Worship Update 

Thank you to Father Richard and Ms Elizabeth for leading such inspiring Collective Worships. 
These moments of reflection and learning are so valuable for our pupils, helping them grow not 

just in knowledge, but in character too. 

Father Richard's recently spoke to our pupils about treating others as we'd like to be treated 
ourselves emphasising the importance of respect and peaceful coexistence in our communities, 

regardless of our differences. 

These moments of reflection offer our pupils the opportunity to  think deeply about their place in 
the world and the contribution they can make. 

 
 

Learning 
Through 

Play 
 in the 
Early 
Years  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foodbank  Update 
 

A big thank you to our staff who have 
gave up their time in the Christmas 

holidays to set up our food bank. It was 
one of our busiest ones yet as we 

received so many donations from the 
Felix Project, The Hygiene Bank, our 

great friends at Reynolds and friends of 
the school who helped us with kind 

donations. Thank you to Ms Janice who 
organised additional deliveries of food 
and to Ms Blake who drove to the Felix 

Project depot and loaded up the car with 
lots of goodies. A big thank you to Mr. 

Bennett and Ms Dixson who kindly lent a 
hand too!  

Class 5 Keeping Fit and 
Healthy in PE Lessons  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception Class Survey The Local Traffic 
 
Our Reception children recently went out into the local community to study the impact traffic has 
on our local area. They were asked to find out how many different vehicles they could see and 

used a tally chart to record their findings. 

Reading in Year 1 

It is so important to encourage reading. The first thing you will see when you walk through our 
Reception area is our library. Here you can see some children in Year one sharing stories with 

their friends.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Childcare February Scheme 2025 

Information for professionals 
 

The Tower Hamlets Holiday Childcare February 2025 Scheme is now open for bookings for 

working parents’ resident in the borough, and for vulnerable referrals. Non-working 

parents / carers are welcome to book places from 28th January 2025.  

  

Scheme dates 

Monday 17th to Friday 21st February 2025 (5 days).  
Our scheme dates are based on the Tower Hamlets school holidays. 

Booking closing date: 11th February 2025 by 12pm or earlier once bookings are full. 

 
Venue  

St Mary & St Michael Catholic Primary School, Sutton Street, E1 0BD 

 
Please support and share this information with families you feel may benefit from our 

scheme.  To refer a child please complete our referral form and support the family to 

book following the steps on our booking system.  
 

More information can be found on our website www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/hcs.  

 
We will look forward to receiving your bookings. 

 

Holiday Childcare Team  
Parent & Family Support Service 

Education Directorate  

London Borough of Tower Hamlets 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Communication course for 
parents with children in nursery and 
reception 

Learn how to 
teach children 
how to 
communicate 
effectively

Saturday 1st February 2025
11am-12 noon
Meath Gardens Family Hub, 
Smart Street, E2 0SN

Delivered by the Parental Engagement Team

For more details
Tel: 07858 689 243                      
Email: 
Parentalengagement@tower
hamlets.gov.uk



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parental Engagement Team

Dads’ Network                      
Baby Massage Session

A fun session for dads and children aged under 2, 
exploring the benefits and techniques of baby massage!

Saturday 15 February,                                              
11am-12 noon  

Meath Gardens Family Hub
1 Smart Street, E2 0SN

Facilitated by The Parent and Family Support Service 
Email: parentalengagement@towerhamlets.gov.uk

Telephone: 07858 689 243 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 
Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started.  
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance.   
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school.  
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parent/guardian, 

I hope this letter finds you well. St Paul’s Cathedral is currently recruiting the next generation of 

boy and girl Choristers to join its world-famous choir. We would be delighted if your child might be 

interested in applying. Invitations have been offered to students who have shown potential and 

enthusiasm in school, and I hope that you will encourage your child to explore the many musical 

and social opportunities that Choristership can offer.

Director of Music, Andrew Carwood MBE, writes:

“Being a Chorister at St Paul’s is an extraordinary and inspiring experience, offering children a unique start 

in life. Alongside a first-class musical education, our Choristers board at the Cathedral School, where they 

benefit from an exceptional academic curriculum. In addition to singing Choral Evensong throughout the 

week, Choristers participate in special services, concerts, broadcasts, and tours.”

St Paul’s Cathedral is determined that no child should ever have to pay to sing in their Cathedral. 

Choristers learn and board at the Cathedral School and receive 100% bursaries for their education 

fees and up to 100% on the cost of boarding.

We are holding online introduction meetings for parents and their children on November 13th, 

beginning at 6:00 PM  for boys and 6:45 PM  for girls. These meetings will offer insights into the 

unique benefits of Choristership at St Paul’s and how it can help shape a child's future.

For more details, including how to apply, please visit  www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir, or 

email me directly on wbruce@stpaulscathedral.org.uk.

With renewed thanks,

Will Bruce

School Choral Director

”

“We believe that every young person should have access 

to the world’s best music — that’s why we’re committed to 
providing progression opportunities at the highest level.

Will Bruce
Artistic Director of Choral Partnerships

BECOME A 
CHORISTER 
AT ST PAUL’S



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHSNGE!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Wednesday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days - 2 staff training days to be 
arranged   
* to be confirmed   

    

 


